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Burnell, Joni M

From: Burnell, Joni M
Sent: Thursday, May 12, 2011 12:54 PM
To: 'danielle green-hinkle'
Cc: Brothers, Sheila C
Subject: RE: Proposed Course Drop EE 499

Thank you.  I will edit the drop form to show that the BS in Computer Engineering Program will be affected, and move 
the proposal to the next step in the process. 
 
Best regards, 
 

Joni Burnell 
Office of the Senate Council 
joni.burnell@uky.edu  
 
 
 

From: danielle green-hinkle [mailto:dgreen@engr.uky.edu]  
Sent: Thursday, May 12, 2011 10:08 AM 
To: Burnell, Joni M 
Subject: RE: Proposed Course Drop EE 499 
 
Please see correspondence below: 
 
Hi Danielle, let me resend this email - if you have any suggestions regarding the questions below, please let me know. 
We're meeting with Undergraduate Council tomorrow, and it would be great if EE499 could be on the agenda. 
Cheers, 
Arne 
  
Dear Danielle, 
  
on behalf of the Undergraduate Council, I am reviewing your EE499 course drop request. 
  
Just a few questions:  

(1)   What is the rationale for this change from one course to two courses? 
The rationale was stated in the EE 490/491 proposal that was submitted and passed in 2009.  The rationale stated on 
that paperwork was:  The change for the Senior Design course to two semesters will allow sufficient exposure to a wide 
range of topics such as team management, time management, budget management, and writing and presentation skills.  
An ABET review of our curriculum indicated that many of our senior designs lacked evidence of critical engineering 
processes such as setting specifications and designing around them.  The two-semester Capstone Design proposal will 
remedy the lack of these processes.  The curriculum will have 3 hours less in Technical Elective requirements in order to 
accommodate the additional 3 hours in senior design. 
  

(2)   You did not indicate whether dropping this course will change requirements for any program (item 
6), will it? 

The Computer Engineering (COE) program required students to take CS 499 or EE 499, but a program 
change has been submitted to give COE students the option to take CS 499 and one Technical Elective OR 
EE 490 and EE 491.  I’m not sure where this program change paperwork is as of the date of this email. 
   
(3) Does having two courses (which ones are the new ones, by the way?) (EE 490 and EE 491)instead of one will change 
credit hours for students or have any other program implications?  This should be explained in questions (1) and (2) 
above.  Dropping EE 499 will not affect the credit hours for the EE program, because one Technical Elective was 
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removed.  It will also not affect the credit hours required for the COE program with the two options stated in question 
(2). 
  
Cheers, 
Arne 
  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Dr. Arne Bathke, Associate Professor 
Director of Graduate Studies/Admissions,  
Department of Statistics, University of Kentucky 
  
Thanks, 
 

Danielle Green-Hinkle 
Student Affairs Officer 
UK Electrical and Computer Engineering 
467E Anderson Tower 
Lexington, KY 40506‐0046 
(859) 257‐8041 
Fax:(859) 257‐3092  
dgreen@engr.uky.edu 
www.engr.uky.edu/ece/ 
 

From: Burnell, Joni M [mailto:joni.burnell@uky.edu]  
Sent: Thursday, May 12, 2011 9:49 AM 
To: danielle green-hinkle 
Cc: Brothers, Sheila C 
Subject: Proposed Course Drop EE 499 
 
Good morning, 
 
I am writing regarding the proposed course drop for EE 499 (attached). 
 
When we reviewed the drop form in our office, we noticed that question #6 was left blank.  It asks whether or not this 
course drop will change the requirements for any programs.  Please provide a yes or no answer to this question. 
 
Once we receive that information we will move the proposal forward to the next stage in the process. 
 
Thanks very much for your assistance.  Have a great day. 
 

Joni Burnell 
Office of the Senate Council 
joni.burnell@uky.edu  
 




